



KNIGHTON HEATH
GOLF CLUB

Ladies & Junior Girls Section

Committee Meeting held on: Tuesday 8th April at 2.30pm

MINUTES

In Attendance: Chris Bartlett (Lady Captain)
Alison Cumming (Lady Vice Captain)
Sharon Aldrich
Sally Hawkridge
Sarah Lillis

Sue Saunders – non voting

1. **Apologies for Absence:** Jackie Stoodley
2. **Minutes of the Previous Meeting** – Signed as a true record.

3. **Matters Arising –**

Keypad – this has now been installed in the cloakroom and uses the same number as the outside door.

Dorset Vets Competition – 30th April, 5 volunteers from the Seniors are helping.

Website – the number of qualifying cards entered in order to play in a Trophy/Cup competition has changed to 6, within the previous 12 months. They can be from another Club.

Inter Club, Wood, Friendly matches – LC had mentioned these in her speech and Newsletter.

Transgender information from the County is as follows:

“3. Handicap Competitions

*Handicap competitions are either male competitions, female competitions, or mixed competitions. • **For female competitions**, competitors are required to hold a WHSTM handicap which identifies that they are a female golfer.*

4. Scratch Competitions

Scratch competitions are either male competitions, female competitions, or mixed competitions.

***For female competitions**, players may compete in a competition if any one of the following circumstances apply:*

o their sex assigned at birth was female, and they have not undergone or commenced any process to transition to a transgender man

o they identify as non-binary, but their sex assigned at birth was female and they have not undergone or commenced any process to transition to a transgender man”

Medford two's – this has been changed.

Race to Woodhall Spa – AW said he had done it. We need to check

ACTION: SL

SL not seen AW to mention the hcp division changes needed on the competition forms.

4. **Reports**
 - a) **Lady Captain**

There was discussion at Capcom to change the booking of competitions to 2 weeks ahead, not 3, provided AW agrees. The ladies booking in time will stay at 7am.

New Ladies: Chantelle - LC is playing with her on 19th April. Nuala Heath, 18 hcp, has joined and will contact LC when she has her clubs out of storage. Also, Debbie Lennon has rejoined.

Bournemouth Uni have adopted KHGC as their home Club for matches. This includes at least 2 ladies.

Hole in One – There will be a board to display the names of all members who achieve a hole in one.

The Terms of Reference will have to be changed as we have no Treasurer. LC to ask KE to take this to Manco and to ask that the Committee could have a minimum of 1 member & maximum of 4 plus: LC, LVC & Secretary.

b) WHS

SL went to a Workshop organised by the County for handicap organisers. This included Pros, Managers and members involved in the handicap process – Sarah went with Mike and found it very informative but was disappointed that no one else attended from KH.

The County wanted qualifying cards to be put in on weekly roll ups.

SL will report to the next Handicap Committee.

ACTION: SL

The LC and Committee thanked SL for going.

c) County Delegate

JS voted for the County amalgamation and the new Committee was chosen last Thursday.

5. Forthcoming Events & Results

a) The Open

HALFWAY HOUSE. LC - to ask Jan and Jackie if they would like to help in the halfway house. Sally will organise the food, etc for the tent. LC will ask KE for the tent to be erected (including drinks mugs, table clothes, water containers) and ask for a Buggy for transporting everything to and fro.

PIMMS (or equivalent)

ACTION: SH

NTP markers put out - LC on the day

ACTION: LC

Prizes: £40, £30, £20, nearest the pin x 2 £20– LVC to buy the M&S Vouchers

ACTION: LVC

LVC – getting the plants (14) to go with the prizes.

ACTION: LVC

Raffle Prize – Plea for members

Toiletries and shows trays – SA to check

ACTION: SA

Flowers: SS

ACTION: SS

Starter: Mark

Registration Table: 2 for desk and 1 raffle

ACTION:LC

b) Invitation Day

SH asked if the Halfway house could have savoury bits as we were having Afternoon Tea later.

SS to put up the form after Easter

ACTION: SS

c) Coffee Morning – nothing to report

d) Eclectic – Bramshaw, SS sent the information to SL to look at and register

ACTION: SL

e) Platters, Birdie & Par –

The **Platters** competition will not be held due to lack of interest and SS was asked to add the holding of this event to the AGM Agenda.

ACTION: SS

Birdie Tree – not enough entries to run this year. **Par Tree** will be run, and SS will put up the lists into the folder after Easter.

Coronation Foursomes: Add to AGM Agenda as to whether enter.

ACTION: SS

f) Freeman Fours – LC draw Low/High and email the teams

ACTION: LC

6. Correspondence - Nothing

7. AOB

AC – Alison was unable to find a lady member's telephone number on the website and asked what could be done. They cannot go back in the diary due to data protection, but LVC might be able to get a list of lady members email and phone number from KE.

SA – Minutes of Capcom – last ones on the website were from January.

SL – Sarah clarified with AW that no team competition can be a qualifier, except a better ball. AW will put out a notice to all members.

SS – Please could LC ask if the 2nd cut of grass on the left of the 4th could be left to grow longer. When ladies drive well the ball runs down the hill, especially in the summer, and are often punished when it goes into the rubbish. Many men drive go over the hill and do not have the problem.

SH doing the Minutes next meeting.

LC -Seniors Texas Scramble – The Seniors have asked LC to provide ladies to be on the Registration Desk. LC to ask a few ladies.

8. Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 13th May at 2.30pm (No Sue)

9. The Meeting closed at 5.25

Signed: **Dated**

Lady Captain